
Date: September 4, 2018

R-20
Councilmember

ROBERTO URANGA
Long Beach, Seventh District

Memorandum
City of Long Beach

Working Together to
Serve

To: Mayor and Members of the City Council

From: Councilmember Roberto Uranga, Seventh Di~trict@

Subject: "Fiesta in the Park" Community Concert

RECOMMENDATION:
Increase appropriations in General Fund (GF) in the City Manager Department (CM) by
$35,000, offset by the Seventh Council District one-time infrastructure funds transferred from
the Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW) to fund a community
concert and community engagement in the Seventh Council District.

BACKGROUND:
On September 22, 2018, the Seventh Council District will be hosting a one day community
event, the 2nd Annual "Fiesta in the Park" at Silverado Park, 1545 West 31st Street, Long
Beach from 12:00 pm to 6:00pm. This event is free to the public and will feature live music,
entertainment and family friendly activities.

The "Fiesta in the Park" event is hosted in partnership with the Long Beach Airport. The event
will also feature information booths from various City departments, neighborhood leadership
groups, and local non-profits. There will also be a small marketplace for our local small
business owners to highlight items for sale.

FISCAL IMPACT:
The total appropriation increase of $35,000 in the General Fund (GF) in the City Manager
Department (CM) is offset by a transfer of one-time infrastructure funds from the Capital
Projects Fund (CP) in the Public Works Department (PW).




